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There had been no southerly gales for many weeks at the time the Ani 
was found, but strong southerly winds are the rule in late winter and early 
spring in that vicinity. The bird appeared to be a lone straggler, no others 
of this species having been seen by me either before or since. This is 
believed to be the first published record of Crotophaga ani for the central 
west coast of Florida. There are five or more records of this species on 
the east coast of the state.--WILLIAM G. FARO0, Jackson, Michigan. 

Proper Name of the "Parauque."--In a letter written from Browns- 
ville, Texas, February 21, 1928, my friend Maior Allan Brooks, asks how 
the letter "u" became misplaced in the name "Parauque" (Nyctidrom• al- 
bicoll•s sennetti) of the A. O. U. Check-List, stating further that the Mexi- 
cans call the bird "Pow-rack-ee" and that Sennett (1879) wrote it "Paura- 
que." I have looked the matter up and find that Coues in his Check-List of 
1882 follows Sennett and uses the same spelling in his 'Key to North 
American Birds' third edition (1887). 

The changed spelling apparently first occurs in l•idgway's List of 1881 
and is used in his 'Manual of N. A. Birds' and in the A. O. U. Check-List 

(1886). Ridgway gives no explanation so that it would appear to have been 
a typographical error which has been perpetuated ever since, except by 
Coues who naturally followed his own Check-List, and probably did not 
notice the spelling in the A. O. U. Check-List as he makes no comment 
when he compares his nomenclature with that of the latter work. 

There seems no question but that as stated by Major Brooks the name 
is based on the Mexican imitation of the call of the bird and unless addi- 

tional information is forthcoming it will appear as "Pauraque" in the new 
edition of the Check-List.--WiT•ER STONE, Academy of Natural Sciences, 
Philadelphia, Pa. 

Blue Jay in Denver, Colorado.--The first Northern Blue Jay (Cyano- 
citta cristata cristata) to be recorded from the City of Denver was seen by 
me on September 26, 1928. Almost twenty-five years ago the Blue Jay 
was found in the extreme northeastern part of the state, and the slowness 
of its movement up the valley to this point is rather remarkable. Attention 
to the bird seen in Denver, was attracted by the characteristic squawk 
with which I had become familiar in Illinois and which is easily distin- 
guished from that of any of our native Jays. For several minutes the 
Blue Jay was in elm trees near our yard, and as it flew from one to another 
was identified by the white marks on wings and tail and the drooping 
crest.--T•o•rsoN G. MA•s•, 4705 E. 35th Ave., Denver, Colo. 

Feeding Habits of the Florida Grackle.--Early in October of 1927, 
a flock of about twenty-five of these Gracldes began to congregate in an 
oak tree just outside my window. They would arrive early in the morning 
and remain until about sunset. 

At first I thought they swallowed the acorns whole as I watched them 
pick them up and hold them lengthwise in their bills, for minutes at a time, 


